

## **TOWNSHIP OF RAY**

County of Macomb

Board of Trustees
Joseph Jarzyna, Supervisor
Lori Lascoe, Clerk
Douglas Stier, Treasurer
Charles Bohm, Trustee
Betty Grader, Trustee

64255 Wolcott Road Ray Township, MI 48096 (586) 749-5171 Fax (586) 749-6190 Website <u>www.raytownship.org</u>

Dear Ray Township Residents:

I hope you and your family are well. The local government of Ray Township is dedicated to its concern for our community and for people everywhere.

Operating under the "Stay Home, Stay Safe" Executive Order, effective 12 a.m. March 24, Ray will close the Township Hall until April 13. Residents may still call any township department to leave a voicemail message. Appropriate personnel will return the call as soon as possible. Residents can also email township staff or <a href="mailto:info@raytwp.org">info@raytwp.org</a> for general questions. A department directory can be found at www.Raytwp.org. Information will be updated on our website as needed.

In a continued effort to keep our citizens and first responders safe from COVID-19 the Ray Township Fire Department is asking everyone to use increased discretion when seeking emergency services. The Ray Township Fire Department will always immediately respond to emergencies.

GFL trash pick-up will continue as scheduled on Fridays. The Recycle Center will be postponed until further notice.

The Clerk is available by appointment, please leave a message on her voicemail at 586-749-5171 Ext. 201, which will be checked daily or email <u>Clerk@raytwp.org</u>. For Filing for Office please go to the Township website <u>www.raytwp.org</u> under Clerk's Office for the Affidavit of Identify Receipt and Filing form and schedule an appointment with the Clerk for a petition or to submit a petition.

Please note, all online service requests may be delayed as township employees have limited access to complete these requests until the "Stay Safe, Stay Home" Executive Order has been lifted.

The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services launched a statewide hotline at 1-888-535-6131 to respond to health-related questions about COVID-19. The hotline is open seven days a week from 8 a.m.-5 p.m. Public health and other experts will answer health-related questions about COVID-19. Beaumont Health has also launched a COVID-19 hotline that can be reached 7 a.m.-7 p.m., Monday-Friday and 10 a.m.-6 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday. To access the hotline, call 248-551-7000. More information can also be found at Beaumont.org/coronavirus. The Center for Disease Control and Prevention's website can be found at coronavirus.gov.

Respectfully,

Jỏe Jaržyna

Ray Township Supervisor